CDC Meeting Minutes
November 30, 2021
Via Zoom

Present: Tom Teper, Alex Cabada, Kit Condill, Esra Coskun, Mike Dickinson, Amy Fry, George Gottschalk, Jenny Johnson, Cindy Ingold, Carissa Phillips, Celestina Savonius-Wroth, Wendy Shelburne, Jennifer Teper, Sarah Williams

Absent: Kyle Rimkus, Cherie’ Weible

Note Taker: Wendy Wolter

Agenda/Minutes
Tom opened the meeting asking for additions or changes to the agenda, and approval of last month’s meeting minutes.  Agenda and minutes unanimously approved. 

ProQuest AVON – Tom Teper and Esra Coskun
The Library subscribed to ProQuest AVON at the beginning of the pandemic with a short-term subscription.  Esra shared the current usage report.  There are currently 880 titles with usage. The breakdown is as follows: 474 titles with a one-time usage, 282 titles with a two-six times usage frequency, and 124 titles with seven or more times usage frequency.  The time has come to eliminate this subscription.  Due to this subscription, the Library may choose to keep 125 titles.  Wendy will send the selected title list to ProQuest.  Esra will place the usage report in the G: drive.  Willy will be doing the cataloging work.

Wiley License – BTAA – Tom Teper
· Extension as Bridge to Transformational Agreement
· Terms of Extension

The Library receives Wiley content through the BTAA agreement.  Over the last several years, the BTAA has been working towards a transformative agreement toward open access.  The current one-year agreement ends on December 31, 2021.  Wiley suggested a rather complicated model, and the BTAA disagreed.  Currently, Wiley suggested a one-year transformative agreement.  The cost increase to the Library for the new agreement will be about 18K.  Work-flow approvals will be handled by Wiley and the BTAA.  The Library will not have to mediate.  Next year, the BTAA will begin negotiations for the next agreement going forward. What this means for Illinois is that we will receive zero-cost open access publishing for the equivalent of 65% of our 2021 publishing output with Wiley. If we do not use the credit, we will not receive a refund.  There will be publicity from the BTAA.  Tom will send out a notice via Libnews once everything is ready to go from BTAA and encouraged everyone to share this information with faculty.  Tom will share additional information as it becomes available.

FY22 Collections Ordering – Tom Teper					
· Challenges with Fulfillment
· Print vs. Ebook Options
· Large Shipments from Abroad

Tom sent out a recent notice regarding print fulfillment concerns.  There is always the option to choose ebooks over print.  Shipments from abroad have gotten extremely expensive.  Ordering early and often are more important this year than ever before.






FY23 Budget Discussion – Planning for a Flat Allocation			
· Next Steps
Data gathering is complete.  December begins discussions between CDC and Subject Specialists.  Final cancellation decisions need to be complete by the end of April 2022.  ProQuest Access and Build was historically funded with cgen and primary funds.  The remainder of these funds were used for the FY22 shortage.  Tom shared other sources of money to cover the FY23 inflation needs.  Even with these other sources, the Library is still short on inflation coverage.  Divisions have been asked to identify a potential 3.5% additional funding on their disciplinary funds that may be utilized to help cover the price increases that we will experience library wide. Numbers from the divisions are still being determined with various levels of detail.  Moving into December, Tom will need much more concrete numbers from divisions.  There is more detail needed on specific titles for cancellation from some.  Tom, Wendy, and Esra will determine what titles cannot be cancelled due to agreements and get back to individuals as we refine the proposed list.  The target date for the initial list of titles that might be cancelled is January 5, 2022.  As we refine the document, the resulting list will be shared library wide.  In the short term, the list will be posted in the G: drive.

Updates
A. Acquisitions – New employee, Stephanie Luke will begin working in Acquisitions in two weeks.
B. E-Resources- The usual reminder to order as early and often as possible.
C. Preservation Services – There is currently a lag in binding requests.  The department is short staffed.
D. Other Updates 

Meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m.

